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News & Notes

 Ashley Bautista of the Ventura Police Department made sure to take the 
Breeze on a vacation to Texas! “It was great to catch up on Ventura happenings on 
the plane,” said Ashley. “Texas was so sweet. I love traveling but always appreciate 
making my way home to Ventura where the weather is so beautiful and the people 
are so special. Thanks Breeze for keeping me company on my trip,” said Ashley. 
 Have questions about crime and safety in Ventura? Ashley is your gal 
for public safety information. Call or email her anytime 8 05-339-4317 or 
abautista@venturapd.org. 

 A half-size replica of the Vietnam 
Veterans Memorial in Washington D.C. 
was setup next to the Ventura County 
Government Center at the corner of 
Victoria Avenue and Telephone Road 
in Ventura. The replica wall was il-
luminated at night and the wall was 
available to all visitors around the 
clock. 
 The replica wall has visited Ventura 
County seven times in the past 33 
years. This past July marked the third 
time it has been hosted at the Ventura 
County Government Center.
 Joseph Richardson, a founding 
member of the Vietnam Vets of Ventura 

Vietnam vet Bruce Lockhart points out the names of 3 of his friends. 

Vietnam Memorial Hosted 
at Ventura County 
Government Center
by Richard Lieberman

County invited the public to “Come, 
Honor, Remember and Respect” he 
said. Richardson started his work with 
the replica monument in 1985 during 
its first visit to Ventura. “One of the 
things we really tried this year we took 
the Department of Defense listing 
of 111 casualties from Ventura, we 
created a brochure with their names on 
it, by city, alphabetical and by town, so 
there are 72 panels that have Ventura 
County casualties and their name and 
line number right there on the wall” 
added Richardson.  Drafted into the 
Marine Corps in 1966 Richardson 
served 18 months in Vietnam.  

Matty Park, Pat Butler, and Betsy Patterson 
are members of the League.

The League of 
Women Voters 
of Ventura 
County returns 
from National 
Convention
 League of Women Voters of Ventura 
County (LWVVC), a nonpartisan 
political organization, was repre-
sented by Betsy Patterson, President, 
Pat Butler, Membership Director, 
and Matty Park, Director at Large, 

at the League of Women Voters of 
the United States (LWVUS) 53rd 
National Convention held June 
28 – July 1 in Chicago, IL.  More 
than 1,000 League leaders from 49 
states and the District of Columbia 
attended leadership workshops and 
heard from guest speakers about 
League priorities.
 Founded in Chicago in 1920, the 
League of Women Voters is active 
in all 50 states with more than 750 
chapters across the country.
 “Convention was an incredible 
opportunity to connect with and 
learn from League leaders who are 
actively working in their communi-
ties to empower voters and defend 
democracy,” said Betsy Patterson. 
 The Convention kicked off with 
A Conversation on Redistricting 
where attendees heard from Ruth 
Greenwood and Nick Stephanopou-
los. Greenwood served on the legal 
team for the plaintiffs in the United 
States Supreme Court case Gill v. 
Whitford which the Court remanded 
back to the lower courts.
 Over the four-day Convention, 
delegates voted on the priorities that 
the national organization should 
focus on for the next biennium. The 
Campaign for Making Democracy 
Work® includes ensuring a free, fair, 
and accessible electoral system for all 
eligible voters by focusing on Voting 

Rights, Improving Elections, and 
advocacy for the National Popular 
Vote Compact, Campaign Finance/
Money in Politics, and Redistricting. 
 The f inal night of Convention, 
attendees heard from Elaine Weiss, 
author of the Women’s Hour at a 
banquet where Leagues were recog-
nized with awards for their work on 
Strengthening Democracy. 
 “Hearing Elaine Weiss recount 
the f inal push for women’s suffrage 
in this country reminded me how 
important the League of Women 
Voters is to this day,” said Pat Butler. 
“The number of women in elected 
off ices does not ref lect the demo-
graphic makeup of women in our 
communities. This is an important 
midterm election year and the League 
is committed to making sure the 

voters in California continue to have 
the resources they need to participate 
in November.”
About League of Women Voters 
 The League of Women Voters, a 
nonpartisan political organization, 
encourages informed and active 
participation in government, works 
to increase understanding of major 
public policy issues, and inf luences 
public policy through education 
and advocacy. Membership in the 
League is open to men and women of 
all ages. With more than 93 years of 
experience and almost 800 local and 
state aff iliates, the League is one of 
America’s most trusted grassroots 
organizations.  
Contact:  Betsy Patterson 
Tel: 805-798-4685
Email: bpatter123@gmail.com


